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AGENDA
TOWN COUNCIL OF THE TOWN OF TARBORO, NC

REGULAR MEETING HELD AT 7:00 PM, MONDAY, JANUARY 11,

2021
IN THE COUNCIL ROOM, TOWN HALL, TARBORO, NC

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER BY THE MAYOR
PLEASE TURN CELL PHONES OFF
INVOCATION
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
APPROVAL OF AGENDA BY COUNCIL
REQUESTS AND PETITIONS OF CITIZENS
(Five minute time limit per person)
REPORTS OF BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS
(1) The Planning Director will present the Planning Board Report.
TOWN MANAGERS RECOMMENDATIONS

Consent Items

(1) Approve minutes of the December 14, 2020 regular meeting.
(2) Tax Collector's Report

Action Items

(3) Disposition of Town-owned Property - Confederate Monument

(4) Bid Award - Public Safety Software

(5) Traffic Schedule-Parking

(6) Appointment for February - Tarboro-Edgecombe Airport Authority
(7) Appointment for February - Tarboro-Edgecombe Arts Commission

OTHER REPORTS

A. Town Manager

(1) Discussion of Town Council Retreat
B. Town Attorney
C.  Council Members
ADJOURNMENT



PLANNING BOARD AND ZONING COMMISSION
REPORT TO COUNCIL

JANUARY 11, 2021

The Planning Board and Zoning Commission submits the following report to the Town Council
for consideration and action in connection with matters reviewed at the Board’s December 21,
2020 regular meeting.

l. MATTERS FOR CONSIDERATION

A Conditional Use Permit #20-01 - Residential Subdivision

The Board has received an application from Charles Ainsley for the construction

of a residential subdivision to be located on the south side of W. Northern Boulevard
between Main Street and Western Boulevard. It has a frontage of 391’ and a depth of
221’ and includes 3.1 acres. The property is zoned GR-5.

The Planning Board recommends that Council call for and hold a public hearing to
approve the Conditional Use Permit as presented.

Respectfully submitted,

Catherine Grimm
Secretary



MINUTES OF AREGULAR MEETING OF THE TOWN COUNCIL OF THE
TOWN OF TARBORO, HELD AT 7:00 PM ON MONDAY, DECEMBER 14, 2020 IN
THE COUNCIL ROOM, TOWN HALL, TARBORO, NORTH CAROLINA

MEMBERS PRESENT

Mayor Pitt

Councilman Woodard
Councilman Taylor
Councilman Burnette
Councilman Brown
Councilman Jenkins
Councilmember Jordan
Councilmember Bynum
Councilman Mayo

MEMBERS ABSENT
None.
ALSO PRESENT

Troy Lewis, Town Manager
Leslie Lunsford, Town Clerk

1. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER BY THE MAYOR

2. INVOCATION
Councilman Taylor.
3. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

4. APPROVAL OF AGENDA BY COUNCIL

Agenda approved as presented.
Deborah Jordan made a motion, which was seconded by Othar Woodard and Passed,
Motion.

5. REQUESTS AND PETITIONS OF CITIZENS

None.

6. MATTERS SCHEDULED FOR PUBLIC HEARING

Closing a Public Right-of-Way - to consider the closure of Long Street which is currently an

unconstructed street that lies in an area which now carries drainage and is more suitable for
open land.

The Mayor declared the public hearing open. Catherine Grimm, Planning Director, provided
background information. No one spoke in favor of or against the closure of Long Street.
Council approved the resolution presented.



John Jenkins made a motion, which was seconded by Sabrina Bynum and Passed, Motion.

Zoning Map Amendment 20-01 - to consider an application from C.B. Daughtridge to rezone
24 acres located at the intersection of East Northern Boulevard and Heath Lane from (RD) to
(GR-5).

The Mayor declared the public hearing open. Catherine Grimm, Planning Director, provided
background information. No one spoke in favor of or against the zoning map amendment.
Council adopted the resolution amending the official zoning map of the Town of Tarboro.

Leo Taylor made a motion, which was seconded by Deborah Jordan and Passed, Motion.

Zoning Map Amendment 20-02 - Belvedere Subdivision - to consider an application from the
Town Council to rezone 29.12 acres located North of Beechwood Drive and West of NC

Hwy 33 from (GR-5) to (GR-3).

The Mayor declared the public hearing open. Catherine Grimm, Planning Director, provided
background information. Brooks Wadsworth, Danny Stevens, Michael Taylor, Amy Vick and
Alan Wooten spoke in favor of the zoning map amendment. No one spoke against the
rezoning,

Council adopted the resolution amending the official zoning map of the Town of Tarboro.

Othar Woodard made a motion, which was seconded by Tate Mayo and Passed, Motion.

Zoning Map Amendment 20-03 - Forest Acres - to consider an application from the Town
Council to rezone the entirety of Forest Acres Subdivision Sections I, 11, and IV from (GR-
5) to (GR-3).

The Mayor declared the public hearing open. Catherine Grimm, Planning Director, provided
background information. No one spoke in favor of or against the zoning map amendment.
Dorothy Tunstall requested clarification on the location of the empty lots in the subdivision.
Council adopted the resolution amending the official zoning map of the Town of Tarboro.

Leo Taylor made a motion, which was seconded by Sabrina Bynum and Passed, Motion.

TOWN MANAGERS RECOMMENDATIONS

Consent Items

Consent Items approved as presented.
John Jenkins made a motion, which was seconded by Deborah Jordan and Passed, Motion.

(1) Approve minutes of the November 9, 2020 regular meeting.
(2) 2020 Tax Levy Memo
(3) Tax Collector's Report

Action Items



(4) Tarboro-Edgecombe Public Arts Commission - Interlocal Agreement

Council entered into an Interlocal Agreement with Edgecombe County to create the
Tarboro-Edgecombe Arts Commission to promote and expand arts and culture in
Tarboro and Edgecombe County.

Leo Taylor made a motion, which was seconded by John Jenkins and Passed,
Motion. Ayes: Brown, Burnette, Jenkins, Jordan, Taylor, Woodard; Nays: Bynum,
Mayo

8. OTHER REPORTS

A.

B.

C.

Town Manager

None.
Town Attorney
None.

Council Members

Councilman Woodard - thanked the Town Manager and staff for a good year and wished everyone
a Merry Christmas.

Councilman Taylor - thanked the Town Manager and staff for a good year and wished everyone a
Merry Christmas.

Councilman Mayo - wished everyone a Merry Christmas and offered condolences to Chad Hinton
on the loss of his father.

Councilmember Jordan - wished everyone a Merry Christmas.

Councilman Jenkins - wished everyone a Merry Christmas.

Councilmember Bynum - wished everyone a Merry Christmas.

Councilman Burnette - none.

Councilman Brown - wished everyone a Merry Christmas.

9. ADJOURNMENT



TOWN OF TARBORO, NORTH CAROLINA
TAX COLLECTOR'S REPORT
For the Year Ended December 31, 2020

COLLECTIONS

Levy Current Fiscal This Fiscal Uncollected Collected
Year Year Charges Month Year-To-Date Balance Percentage
2020 3,332,912.81 1,693,476.68 3,170,619.70 315,262.90 90.50%
2019 107,185.89 6,906.37 44,483.18 62,702.71 98.07%
2018 53,197.48 1,656.99 25,039.57 28,157.91 99.14%
2017 23,861.41 186.49 5,018.79 18,842.62 99.41%
2016 19,318.84 283.97 3,652.85 15,665.99 99.52%
2015 15,540.44 191.89 2,202.23 13,338.21 99.60%
2014 12,033.85 253.97 1,548.91 10,484.94 99.69%
2013 9,279.68 0.00 929.19 8,350.49 99.76%
2012 7,909.33 0.00 655.71 7,253.62 99.80%
2011 4,969.36 0.00 282.54 4,686.82 99.87%
2010 3,135.46 0.00 337.03 2,798.43 99.91%
Prior 7,776.79 0.00 331.43 7,445.36 -
Subtotal 3,597,121.34 1,702,956.36 3,255,101.13 494,990.00
1,556.32 12,114.10 <== Interest on Taxes
Net Tax Collections ==> 1,704,512.68 3,267,215.23
0.00 540.00 <== Beer & Wine Licenses
TOTAL COLLECTED ==> 1,704,512.68 3,267,755.23

prepared by: Leslie M. Lunsford, Collector of Revenue
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Town of Tarboro, North Carolina
Mayor and Council Communication

Subject: Disposition of Town-owned Property - Confederate Monument
Date: 1/11/2021

Memo Number: 21-01

At the November 9, 2020 Town Council Meeting, Council voted to accept proposals from
interested individuals and non-profit organizations to accept and relocate the Confederate
Monument that was removed from the Tarboro Town Common. Three (3) proposals have been
received and are attached.

Itis recommended that Council review the attached proposals and vote to choose a destination for
the Confederate Monument that is in the best interest of the Town of Tarboro.

ATTACHMENTS:

Description Upload Date Type
McCutchan Jones/Coolmore Plantation Proposal 1/6/2021 Cover Memo
Tarboro Revitalization Proposal 1/6/2021 Cover Memo

Fort Branch Proposal 1/6/2021 Cover Memo



Troy Lewis

From: McCutchan Jones <McCutchan®@live.com>
Sent: Monday, January 4, 2021 4:56 PM

To: Troy Lewis

Subject: War Monument

Dear Tarboro Town Council,

Along with many others, | was saddened when the Tarboro Confederate Civil War monument was taken from
its long-held position in the town commons, where it had proudly stood since for over a century. Although |
understand the sensitivity of this issue, and that our town doesn’t want to divide its citizens any further, | firmly
believe that this testament to the fallen holds worth; that the painful memories don’t necessarily override the
preservation of history. Because of this, | would like to take over the stewardship of the marker, and | will detail
why | believe | am the best choice for this—potentially—controversial decision.

My family has been part of the fabric of Edgecombe County since at least the eighteenth century. After going to
school and building my career out of town, | came back because this place is in my blood. | purchased a
historic home here and hope to leave it in better condition than | found it.

The monument in question was gifted in 1904 by the Daughters of the Confederacy, many of whom elderly
women were who still remembered fallen brothers and fathers. My family lost two young men in that war;
Henry and Richard Powell. It is their family home that | currently reside, and where | would like to transplant
this statuary to keep it from disappearing, entirely.

My home, Coolmore on Alt Rt 64, has a rose garden which can be seen from the road. | would like to place the
statue there. Coolmore is in the National Historic Trust and is available for public tours by appointment.
Occasionally, we invite the public for an open house, which would also include this piece of history.

I understand that there is a finesse to moving a shrine, and | would base the timeline of my retrieval of the
monument’s current location based on the current Covid-19 situation, as well as procuring the appropriate
experts. | plan for it to be within the next six months, all other considerations notwithstanding.

| appreciate your giving me the time to plead my case, and | hope that you can understand that a
commemoration created for the dead of Edgecombe County should remain within the confine of its borders. |
believe that my home—and its availability to the public, as well as the fact that it is included in the register of
established historic homes, would be a good compromise. It is accessible, yet not intrusive to those it might
harm.

Regards
McCutchan Jones



Tarboro Revitalization Inc.

November 2, 2020

Troy R. Lewis
Town Manager
500 Main Street
Tarboro, NC 27886

Re: Confederate Statue

Dear Troy:

Tarboro Revitalization is a 501(c)(3) non-profit formed to protect and revitalize historic
properties in Tarboro, North Carolina.

Current board members:

Brendon Bass
Anthony Edwards
Michael Harris
Michael Peters
Britt West

Billy Wooten

The organization currently owns the Colonial Theater on Main Street.
We propose to accept the recently removed confederate statue, as detailed below.

1. Tarboro Revitalization will move the statue from its current location into a
warehouse controlled by Tarboro Revitalization board members, until a site on
private land is ready for the re-erection of the statue.

2. We have identified a location, and the statue will remain in Edgecombe County
permanently.

3. Due to the sensitive nature of the statue, the location will not be disclosed until
re-erected.

Sincerely,

Anthony Edwards

Post Office Box 1255 | Tarboro, North Carolina 27886



FORT BRANCH

Rainlvow Banks - Hamilton, NG

January 4, 2021

To: The Honorable Mayor, City Council, Town Manager and Citizens of Tarboro and
Edgecombe County, North Carolina

From: Jimmy Braswell, President of Fort Branch Historical Society

Subject: Relocation of the Edgecombe County/Tarboro Civil War Monument.

On behalf of the Fort Branch Historical Society, I submit it’s interest in obtaining the monument
for the purpose of re-erection at the fort. The Fort Branch Historical Society is a 501 3C non-
profit organization that is focused on historical and archaeological preservation of Fort Branch,
Hamilton, NC. This organization has been focused in preserving the site for over 40 years. It has
been entrusted with major artifacts from the time by the State of North Carolina to include 7
cannons that were recovered from the Roanoke River during 1972 and 1977. We are charged
with care and maintenance and public display of the artifacts from the two recovery opereations.
The 7 cannons at Fort Branch account for 70 percent of the cannons at Fort Branch. The fact that
those cannons are still on display at the fort makes Fort Branch unique among all Civil War
sites. No other site comes even close to being able to display such a high percentage of
original guns that are directly connected to the specific site.

Why is Fort Branch a good place for the monument? Governor Cooper has stated that such
monuments should be at sites that corrilate in historical context. Following that mindset,
monuments have been successfully re-erected at the Kinston and Bentonville Battlefields. Fort
Branch is a Confederate Earthen fort which was the closet military installation to
Tarboro/Edgecombe County.

Tarboro/Edgecombe County and Fort Branch have a major connection for the time period.
Tarboro/Edgecombe County has many of it’s sons that spent time serving at Fort Branch.
Historical family names for the town and county are represented among Fort Branch defenders.
These names include Blount, Pippen, O’Neal, Webb, Dew, Carlisle, Stallings, Temple, and
Norris. The town and county even sent some of its boys to defend the fort. These boys, 15-17
years old, served with the 70 NC Infantry (1% NC Junior Reserves). A couple of the family
names were Clark and Overton. An abbreviated list of Tarboro/Edgecombe County soldiers that
served at Fort Branch is attached to this proposal.

Fort Branch, in turn, came to the defense of Tarboro during the only time in its history to be
attacked by an enemy force. On July 20, 1863, a raiding party under the command of Gen.



Edward E. Potter rode into Tarboro bringing fear, destruction and property loss with them. These
raiders destroyed food stocks, bridges, warehouses and steamboats in Tarboro. They looted
shops and homes of anything of value down to sewing needles and thimbles (so ladies of the
town could not sew and mend confederate uniforms). Though these men were “US soldiers”,
they did not behave in the manner that we hope our soldiers do today.

When the Fort Branch garrison got word that an enemy force was threatening Tarboro, they
came to it’s defense. First, the 62" Georgia Calvary left Fort Branch to meet the threat. At the
same time, Lt. Col. John Lamb of the 17 NC Infantry marched companies D & G 17 NC from
Fort Branch towards Tarboro. The first to reach Tarboro was the 62" Georgia Calvary. They
engaged the enemy at the river bridge in the area that is today, Princeville.

The small force that hit the raiders were serving as a “decoy” to lure the enemy out of Tarboro,

which worked. The Union raiders split into two elements, one took up a position of defense in a
revine that ran perpendicular to the river in the area of where Rick Williams Auto is today. The

other followed the decoy force farther out of town.

While the 62th GA Calvary was leading one group of raiders out of town, the two companies of
the 17" NC were moving from Shiloh Mills towards the river bridge. They met the force that had
taken up a position in the ravine and went into battle. Yes, an unnamed battle occurred in the
area of Rick Williams Auto that consisted of at least 400 soldiers and 4 cannons. This “stiff
fight” lasted for over 2 hours before the Union raiders decided to start falling back towards the
bridge.

Meanwhile, the 62" GA Calvary continued to lure the other force farther out of town. In the area
of Danielhurst, the plantation home of Rev. John Daniels, the 62" had set up an ambush near a
small school house. The bait soldiers of the 62" GA Calvary led the raiders into a perfect
ambush. They were hit by shotgun fire from both sides of the road. It resulted in at least 6
invaders killed and the wounded were housed in the schoolhouse (Battle of Daniels
Schoolhouse). The invaders had no choice but to break contact and return to the bridge.

Once all of the Union soldiers made it back to the bridge, they set the bridge on fire in an attempt
to destroy it. The 17" NC Infantry, companies D & G, moved in and were able to save the
bridge. Sons of Tarboro and Edgecombe County were among the men that saved the bridge.

The 62" GA Calvary also came into town to push the invaders out. They, actually, chased the
Union raiders all the way to Street’s Ferry, a crossing only 8 miles from New Bern, before
breaking contact. The men that came from Fort Branch to defend and protect Tarboro did an
exceptional job. The 62" GA Calvary even picked up looted goods from homes and shops of
Tarboro that the raiders discarded in their retreat to return to the citizens of Tarboro. This is well
documented in books and contemparary newspaper articles.

This mutual assistance continued. At Christmas time in 1864, Fort Branch faced its greatest
threat. “The Roanoke Expedition”, consisting of 9 Union ships, was moving up the Roanoke
River to attack the fort. The fort’s cannons were manned by companies B, G, and H of the 1% NC
heavy artillery. The only infantry force stationed in the area, at the time, was the 1% NC Junior
Reserves. A force litterary made up of boys from 15 — 17 years old. These two units, with the aid
of others that were close enough to respond in time were able to put up enough of a fight to stop



the enemy from advancing and push them back to their base. Both of these units contained
Tarboro/Edgecombe County citizens. Their names are listed later.

In conclussion, there is and never has been a more appropriate site for the relocation of the
Edgecombe County Confederate Soldier’s monument than Fort Branch. If granted the
monument, the Fort Branch Historical Society fully intends to re-erect it at Fort Branch to honor
all soldiers that fought in the conflict. We would make plans to remove the components of the
monument from town storage within 120 days.

I, myself, am a lifelong Tarboro resident except for the time | attended and graduatued from The
Citadel, The Military College of South Carolina and served in the US Army. There is a lot more
history that can be provided about the connections between the fort and Tarboro. Then if you
want to go into the history of the monument itself and the organization that commissioned it, we
could discuss Mrs. Patsy Shelton (the organist at my church as | grew up), mother of Gen. Henry
(Hugh) Shelton and her successor Louise Norris (my Grandmother). | am deeply connected to
the town , the fort, and the monument. | deeply care about the history that can be saved here.

I, on behalf of the Fort Branch Historical Society, thank the City Council for considering Fort
Branch for the relocation of the Tarboro / Edgecombe County Confeterate Monument. We will
do everything in our power to re-erect this monument to honor these veterans and keep it
available to the public.

Thank You,

Jimmy Braswell

President

Forty Branch Historical Society



Tarboro / Edgecombe County Veterans

Serving Fort Branch

A Brief List:
Co. B 15t NC Heavy Artillery

White, J.

Co. H 1%t NC Heavy Artillery
Everett, C. M. C
Gatling, P. H.
Hyman, S. L.
Cooper, Henry S
Temple, Bernard Ordinance Sergeant

O’Neal, William Henry (a Maternal GGG Grandfather)

17* NC Infantry:

D Company

Norris, Ashley J. (a Maternal GGG Grandfather)

Webb, John (a Paternal GGG Grandfather)

E Company

Barfield, Thomas

F Company

Glisson, William F.



Jones, Calvin

Lilly, Noah

Stallings, Stanley

Staton, Reddin (also worked on the CSS Albemarle)

Weaver, William

G Company
Blount, John
Braswell, Baker (a Paternal GGG Uncle)
Carlisle, Ezekiel
Edmondson, M. G.
Howell, Biscoe D.
Latham, John W.
Manning, John W.
Moore S. D.
Pippin, Joseph J.
"Webb, A.
Winfield, John D.
Woodley, Daniel
H Company
Jackson, John R.
Proctor, John
15t NC Junior Reserves (The Boys)
A Company

Jerman, John E.

B Company



Clark, William H.
Gordan, Richard
Knott, T. H.

Overton, Moses

The men and boys that show up on this list and the others that the monument honors were not
the “Monsters” that the media depict them to be today. They were simple farmers, shop keeps
and such. They were everyday fathers, husbands, and sons that had the courage to take up
arms to defend their families, friends, property, and communities from destruction from an
invading enemy. Some of the ones on this list found themselves in the position to directly
defend their homes (G Co. 17 NC). Today, these men and boys are our Grand Fathers and Great
Uncles. Those men and boys are us.

Works Cited:
North Carolina troops 1861-1865:
Volume 1 Artillery

Volume 6 16-18'" and 20 — 21°t Regts.

Norris, David A. “Potter’s Raid”, Dram Tree Books, Wilmington NC, 2008



Town of Tarboro, North Carolina
Mayor and Council Communication

Subject: Bid Award - Public Safety Software
Date: 1/11/2021

Memo Number: 21-02

On October 15, 2020, staff submitted a Request for Proposals regarding the replacement of
critical public safety software and hardware. This software specifically includes the Records
Management System, Computer Aided Dispatch, Mobile Computer Aided Dispatch, and Field
Based Reporting systems as well as the equipment needed to operate them. The current software
used for these programs is more than 20 years old and is not compliant with the National Incident
Based Reporting System, which is now the standard.

Two (2) companies responded with proposals prior to the deadline of November 12, 2020. Both of
these companies are well qualified and capable of providing the services outlined within the
proposal. After carefully reviewing the submitted documentation and attending presentations
hosted by both vendors, it was determined that CentralSquare Technologies will provide the best
solution for the Town of Tarboro. This is based upon CentralSquare providing a lower bid and their
ability to better meet the police department’s software needs.

Itis recommended that Council award the bid to CentralSquare Technologies for their bid amount
of $184,079.19 and authorize staff to complete the necessary upgrades. It is anticipated that the
funding for this project will be divided between the police department’s current Capital Outlay
allocation and the E911 Fund. The NC 911 Board has approved $62,538.96 in eligible expenses.

ATTACHMENTS:
Description Upload Date Type
Public Safety Software Bid Tabulation 1/5/2021 Cover Memo



BID TABULATION SHEET

PROJECT/EQUIPMENT: PUBLIC SAFETY SOFTWARE

Company Applicable Software* Submitted Bid
CentralSquare Technologies RMS/CAD/FBR/Mobile CAD $184,079.19
Southern Software RMS/CAD/FBR/Mobile CAD $259,935.00
Motorola RMS/CAD/FBR/Mobile CAD No Response

RMS- Records Management System
CAD- Computer Aided Dispatch
FBR- Field Based Reporting

Mobile CAD- Mobile Computer Aided Dispatch




Town of Tarboro, North Carolina
Mayor and Council Communication

Subject: Traffic Schedule-Parking
Date: 1/11/2021

Memo Number: 21-03

In an effort to address hours and reserved spaces located within the parking lot adjacent to Town
Hall, changes to the Traffic Schedule are necessary.

It is therefore recommended that Council adopt the attached resolution amending the Traffic
Schedule.

ATTACHMENTS:

Description Upload Date Type
Traffic Schedule-Town Hall Parking 1/6/2021 Resolution Letter



TOWN OF TARBORO
TOWN COUNCIL
January 11, 2021

RESOLUTION AMENDING THE TRAFFIC SCHEDULE OF THE TOWN OF TARBORO
ADOPTED AS REQUIRED BY ARTICLE IX ENTITLED “TRAFFIC SCHEDULES” OF
CHAPTER 19 ENTITLED “TRAFFIC” OF THE CODE OF ORDINANCES, TOWN OF
TARBORO, NORTH CAROLINA, TO AMEND SUBSCHEDULE (31) RELATING TO
PARKING LOT SPACES ADJACENT TO TOWN HALL.

WHEREAS, the Town Council of the Town of Tarboro pursuant to and in
accordance with G.S. 160A-77 and 19-267 of Chapter 19 entitled “Traffic” of the
Code of Ordinances, Town of Tarboro, North Carolina, has adopted Traffic
Schedules for said Code of Ordinances; and

WHEREAS, it has been determined that Subschedule (31) of said Traffic
Schedule should be amended as hereinafter set forth;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Town Council of the Town of
Tarboro that Subschedule (31) of said Traffic Schedule is hereby amended to read
as follows:

Subschedule (31) Municipal Parking Lot Reserved Spaces.

Parking spaces shall be reserved for the exclusive use of certain officials or purposes
within the municipal parking lot located on the west side of Main Street and north of the town
hall. The parking of vehicles shall be limited to two (2) hours between the hours of 8:00 a.m.
and 6:00 p.m. every day except Saturdays and Sundays and legal holidays; provided,
however, that this limitation shall not apply to those spaces appropriately marked as
reserved parking spaces in such lots.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that this Resolution be effective upon its adoption.

Adopted the 11th day of January, 2021.

Joseph W. Pitt
Mayor



Town of Tarboro, North Carolina
Mayor and Council Communication

Subject: Appointment for February - Tarboro-Edgecombe Airport Authority
Date: 1/11/2021

Memo Number: 21-04

The (5) five year term for Anthony Edwards will expire in February 2021. Mr. Edwards is interested
in serving another (5) year term.

It is recommended that Council be prepared to appoint an individual to fill the expired term at the
February Council meeting.



Town of Tarboro, North Carolina
Mayor and Council Communication

Subject: Appointment for February - Tarboro-Edgecombe Arts Commission
Date: 1/11/2021

Memo Number: 21-05

At December's meeting, Council voted to enter into an Interlocal Agreement with Edgecombe
County to create the Tarboro-Edgecombe Arts Commission. The Tarboro Town Council will need
to appoint (6) six individuals who live in the Town of Tarboro as appointees to the Board of
Directors. One of the Town's appointments shall be a current member of the Board of Directors of
the Blount-Bridger's House/Hobson Pittman Memorial Gallery Foundation, Inc.

Itis recommended that Council be prepared to appoint (6) individuals to the Tarboro-Edgecombe
Arts Commission at the February Council meeting.
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